




every human being”. Section 1 Equality; inherent rights as amended of the 
Wisconsin Constitution states, “All people are born equally free and 
independent, and have certain inherent rights; among these are life, liberty 
and the pursuit of happiness….” Right now, transgender people often fear 
being free to be the person they are. Many have fears for their lives of not getting 
proper health care. If a transgender person can’t get necessary health care, are 
denied employment or housing opportunities because of who they are, the 
pursuit happiness is also denied. 
 
Please explain to me why gender identity should continue to be excluded from 
healthcare coverage, employment and housing when we provide protections for 
Lesbians and Gays. It certainly can’t be based on cost as studies have shown 
that cost is not a factor (The Williams Institute, September 2013). Maybe it’s based on 
social or religious issues. Both of which should be non-factors. This leads me to 
believe denial is based on fear, discriminatory views and unfounded assumptions 
about transgender people. 
 
Politics aside, we should all be striving to be inclusive of every citizen. A good 
place to start is encouraging the ETF to provide coverage for gender identity folk.  
 
I ask that your department reconsider the recommendation sent to the Group 
Insurance Board. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
CC Megin McDonell, Fair Wisconsin 
 Michael Farrell, Chair, Group Insurance Board 
 JP Wieske, Commissioner of Insurance 
  




